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“The whole secret of a successful life is to find out 
what is one’s destiny to do, and then do it.”

 - Henry Ford

Dear V8ers, 
Sorry for the delay at our last meeting of getting into the 

hall. I talked to Millie and we agreed on letting us in by 
4:30, so you can plan your arrival accordingly. Hope to get 

the wrinkles ironed out soon. May need to buy a new iron! 
I thank you all for making this a great group. 

Chuck has made some good plans for us so far. I’m looking forward to spending fun 
times with all of you. 
Things are looking good for the swap meet so far. Thanks for sign ups and work already done. 
Spring weather seems to be coming, so maybe we can get more old cars out on the roads. 
Fresh air sounds really good. 
I’m looking forward to the next meeting on May 6th. I like to greet each of you at the door so I 
know who is there. Hope to make you all feel welcome, so if I miss you, I’ll try to catch up with 
you. You’re all very important!
Bye for now. Happy spring!
Your Pres, B.J. Glander

News from
President 

B.J.
Glander 

APRIL 28
Guilds’ School 
Penny Drive

MAY 5
Ritzville Tour

MAY 6
Regular Meeting

MAY 19
Cataldo Tour

JUNE 3
Regular Meeting

JUNE 9
Fairfield Flag Day

JUNE 19
INCCC Downtown 
Scholarship Car Show

The Spokane Guilds' School is having their Kids Penny 
Drive on Saturday, April 28, 2018.  The shifts run from 9:00 
a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  
Our assigned place is in Liberty Lake on Liberty Lake Rd. & E. 
Country Vista Dr. (Yoke's parking lot). Drive an old car if you 
can (really helps draw attention), but everyone is welcome to 
help. Hope to have as many people as possible join 
us for this very worthwhile fundraiser. 
More information is available on the Guild School 
website or give Bill Schweiter a call. 

JOHN & ADE 
ELLERSICK

Please welcome John & Ade 
to our club. They have a 

1936 Tudor Sedan (PRR) 
and a 1949 F2 Pickup (UR). 
Contact information for them 
is as follows: (208) 437-0231 
and panda123@frontier.com.

WALLY & GLENDA
GRAHAM

Roster corrections: 
Wally–(509)992-4235   

Glenda–(509)992-4233
Glenda's email: 

craftgma@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE

Membership Creates SMILES

You Are Important!

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23

GENERAL	MEETING	MINUTES,	MARCH	4,	2018
Meeting	was	brought	 to	 order	 at	 5:00	p.m.	by	President	BJ	
Glander	at	the	Post	Falls	Senior	Center	 in	Post	Falls,	Idaho.	BJ	
led	the	Pledge	of	Allegiance.

Officers	 in	attendance: 	BJ	Glander, 	president;	Chuck	McVey,	
vice	 president;	 JoAnn	 Davis,	 treasurer;	 and	 Caren	 Easterly,	
secretary.

New	Members:	John	&	Ade	Ellersick	have	paid	their	dues	and	
joined	 National.	 Chuck	Little	made	a	motion	 that	we	accept	
their	 membership;	Annette	 Long	 seconded.	Motion	 passed.	
Welcome	to	John	&	Ade!!

Guests:	Dave	&	Dawn	 Voelker,	neighbors	of	Norma	&	 Larry	
Skidmore.	They	own	a	1937	Ford	Club	Coupe.

Minutes	 from	 the	 March	 4,	 2018	 meeting:	Minutes	 were	
printed	in	 the	newsletter.	JoAnn	Davis	noted	one	 correction;	
in	 the	President's	notes	the	first	 tour	 was	 stated	 to	be	April	
5th	 but	is	actually	May	5th. 	A	motion	 to	accept	 the	minutes	as	
corrected	was	made	by	Annette	Long	and	seconded	by	Wally	
Graham.	Motion	passed.	

Treasurer's	 Report:	 Given	 by	 Treasurer	 JoAnn	 Davis. 	 Jillian	
Robison	 has	done	the	taxes.	We	won't	have	to	 pay	anything	
this	year	because	we	had	a	loss. 	Motion	to	accept	the	report	
was	made	 by	 Larry	 Easterly	and	 seconded	 by	Bobby	Welch.	
Motion	passed.		

JoAnn	thanked	the	club	for	the	flowers	that	were	sent	to	her.

COMMITTEES:

Sunshine:	 Cards	 were	 sent	 to;	 Lee	 Adams,	 JoAnn	 Davis,	
Shirley	 Adams,	 Dan	 Jannsen,	 Dick	 Johns	 and	 Jim	 Adams.	
Flowers	 were	 sent	 to:	 JoAnn	 Davis	 and	 Shirley	 Adams.	 A	
'thank	you'	card	from	Shirley	Adams	was	read.

Tours:	Chuck	McVey–

• May	 5th	 is	 the	 tour	 to	 Ritzville.	 We	 will	 visit	 the	
downtown	area	and	the	train	 depot.	Lunch	will	 be	at	
the	Ritz.	Then	to	the	Rail	Museum	in	Reardon.	Meet	at	
9:00	am	at	Fred	Meyers	at	Sprague	&	Sullivan. 	We	will	
travel	on	the	back	roads.

• May	19th	will	be	the	President's	Tour	to	Cataldo.	There	
will	 be	 a	 catered	 lunch	 at	 Langstaff's	 after	 the	 tour.	
The	cost	 is	$10	per	person	for	the	lunch.	We	will	meet	
at	the	gas	station	on	Sherman	Avenue	at	Exit	15.

• April	22nd	 the	Chokes	&	Spokes	Club	 from	Colville	are	
meeting	with	 a	group	 from	Canada.	They	will	meet	at	
the	 home	 of	 Frank	 &	Mary	 Sety.	 Frank	 has	 a	 lot	 of	
memorabilia	to	 look	at. 	Talk	to	Chuck	McVey	for	more	
information	on	this	tour.

• June	9th	 is	Flag	Day	in	 Fairfield.	John	 Clark	is	 heading	
up	 this	tour.	The	candy	has	been	ordered	and	lunch	is	
being	planned. 	Meet	 at	7:30	am	at	 the	Albertson's	on	
Highway	27.

• June	 20th	 Chuck	 has	 a	 tour	 planned	 at	 the	 Water	
Resource	Plant	 at	 Freya	&	Trent.	The	 sewage	goes	 in	
and	 clean	water	 comes	out.	He	needs	ten	 or	more	 to	

be	able	go.	You	must	wear	closed	 toe	shoes.	Meet	at	
9:00	am	at	Fred	Meyer	at	Sprague	&	Sullivan.

There	were	 sign-up	sheets	on	 the	front	 table	 for	 all	of	 these	
tours.

Badges:	Ken	Nordquist–Badges	 have	 been	 ordered	 for	 new	
members.

Bereavement:	 Judy	 Little–She	 was	 not	 present	 but	 it	 was	
reported	 that	 she	needs	one	 or	 two	more	people	 to	 be	on	
this	committee	

Nominating	 Committee:	 Judy	 Little–She	 needs	 one	 or	 two	
people	more	for	this	committee	also.

Charitable	 Giving:	 Carolyn	 Fries–Nothing	 to	 report	 at	 this	
time.

Club	 Sales:	Gail	Whitman	&	Bobby	Welch–They	are	working	
on	getting	samples	but	nothing	to	report	yet.

Christmas	 Party:	 BJ	 Glander–Everything	 is	 being	organized.	
She	has	several	volunteers	who	are	helping	her.

Golden	 Membership:	 Jackie	 Feldmiller	 and	 JoAnn	 Davis–
There	will	be	training	on	this	at	a	later	date.

INCCC:	 Bill	 Schweiter–He	 handed	 out	 swap	 meet	 flyers	 to	
every	member	 present	 and	 also	 had	 them	 on	 the	 table	 to	
take.	His	reports	will	be	shorter	 in	the	future.	Anything	that	is	
in	the	Calendar	of	Events	won't	be	reported	on.	

The	Thrifty	Auto	Supply	Reunion	is	on	June	9th	 at	Green	Acres	
Auto.

Does	 the	 club	 want	 to	 participate	in	 the	Guild	 School	 Penny	
Drive?	

There	was	 a	 lady	at	 the	meeting	who	 is	 considering	 joining	
INCCC.	Her	 name	is	Candace	Brown	and	she	is	from	Spokane.	
She	is	the	West	Coast	editor	for	a	magazine	published	by	Ertel	
Publishing	named	"Vintage	Truck.”

Guild	 School	 Penny	Drive:	There	will	 not	 be	 another	 Board	
meeting	before	the	penny	drive. 	BJ	asked	for	a	show	of	hands	
of	 those	members	who	would	 like	 to	participate	 in	 this	 very	
worthwhile	cause.	There	were	enough	people	that	we	will	go	
ahead	with	it.	It	 is	April	28th	 in	Liberty	Lake.	We	can	have	our	
normal	spots	in	 front	of	Albertson's	and	Yokes.	The	hours	are	
9:00	am	-2:00	pm.	Everyone	is	welcome	to	come	and	help.

Ladies	Luncheon:	Vonnie	Satchwell-	The	next	 lunch	is	on	 the	
third	 Thursday,	April	 19th, 	at	 Ginos	 at	 11:30.	 The	address	 is	
1414	 N.	 Hamilton;	 South	 of	 Mission,	 in	 Spokane.	 Vonnie	
would	appreciate	if	you	could	RSVP.					

Carolyn	Fries	is	planning	the	May	luncheon.

The	 June	 luncheon	 will	 be	 on	 Tuesday,	 June	 12.	 It	 will	 be	
brunch	 at	 the	 Community	 College.	 More	 information	 to	
come.																																		

Rosters:	Gary	Davis–Rosters	are	available	to	be	picked	up	on	
the	back	table.

Swap	Meet:		Bob	Long–The	vendors	are	a	little	slow	in	signing	
up	this	year.	Everything	else	is	moving	along.	There	were	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


FEBRUARY	GENERAL	MEETING	MINUTES	cont...

VOICE OF THE V8                                                                 PAGE 3

Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

flyers	available	to	take, 	but	we	may	need	to	order	more.	Larry	
Easterly	asked	 that	 any	new	 flyers	ordered	have	 the	Show	&	
Shine	 flyer	 changed	 to	 state	 that	 there	 will	 be	 25	 plaques	
awarded	not	50. 	Sign-up	sheets	were	available.	He	still	needed	
help	with	 advertising	 so	 Chuck	Little	has	 stepped	 up	 to	 take	
that	over.

Advertising:	 Chuck	 Little–He	 will	 have	 a	 1/2	 page	 ad	 in	 the	
Valley	Voice	on	Thursday	before	the	Swap	Meet.	There	will	be	
a	1/2	page	ad	in	the	Nickel's	Worth	that	will	run	for	the	month	
before.	He	is	also	 planning	TV	ads.	The	 club	will	 spend	 $4000	
on	 advertising	and	he	will	 talk	to	Mitch	Silver	 about	 donating	
for	advertising.	

BJ	 said	 that	 last	 year's	 V8	 Club	 booth	did	 not	 work	out	well.	
This	 year	 she	 will	 have	 club	 membership	 applications	at	 the	
front	gate	and	will	promote	the	club	there.

Show	&	Shine:	Larry	&	Caren	Easterly–Caren	said	that	she	has	
mailed	 and	 emailed	 a	 lot	 of	 letters	 seeking	 donations	 for	
goody	bag	&	 raffle	 items.	She	 suggested	members	ask	 their	
insurance	agents,	banks	etc	for	goody	bag	donations.	Hospitals	
and	clinics	can	be	a	great	source	also.

OLD	BUSINESS:

Hayden	Airport	Air	Show:	This	show	has	been	cancelled!

NEW	BUSINESS:

There	 will	 not	 be	 a	 Board	 of	 Directors	 meeting	 in	 May.	 If	
needed,	there	will	be	a	call	for	a	swap	meet	meeting.

Next	Board	of	Directors	meeting	will	be	June	21st	at	7:00	pm	at	
BJ	Glander's	home.

Next	 General	 meeting	 is	May	 6th	 at	 5:00	 pm	 at	 the	 Senior	
Center	in	Post	Falls.

Drawings:	Old	Car–Doug	Assay
																			Membership--	Carolyn	Fries

Motion	 to	 Adjourn	 was	 made	 by	 Vonnie	 Satchwell	 and	
seconded	by	Irene	Hugill.	Motion	passed.

Meeting	was	adjourned.	

Respectfully	submitted	by
Caren	Easterly,	Secretary
Early	Ford	V8	Club

2018 Spokane Swap Meet
Friday–Saturday–Sunday, July 13-15
Registration is now open. Please go to 

https://sites.google.com/site/spokaneswapmeet/ 
to register online. 

16th Annual Show & Shine Car Show 
Saturday, July 14, 2018

Make plans to spend Saturday, July 14th at the 
Swap Meet and Show & Shine!

25 PLAQUES AWARDED
BEST STOCK, MODIFIED AND 

UNDER CONSTRUCTION CARS & TRUCKS
FORD V8 CLUB CHOICE - FORD V8 CLUB LADIES 

CHOICE BEST OF SHOW - PEOPLES CHOICE

Attention	Club	Members
Thank	you	to	everyone	who	has	 already	 signed	up	
to	help	at	 the	swap	meet.	The	 success	 of	the	swap	
meet	 is	 dependent	 upon	 volunteers.	 Everyone	 in	
the	club	should	sign	up	for	at	least	one	gate	duty	or	
other	position.		Having	all 	members	volunteer	helps	
the	 club	and	prevents	some	members	 from	having	
to	work	 extra	 shifts.	 If	 you	haven’t	 signed	 up	yet,	
sign	 up	 sheets	 will	 be	 available	 at	 the	 general	
meetings	or	contact	a	gate	chair.

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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Meeting was brought to order by Chairman Duane Murphy at 6:30 
P.M. at the Timber Creek Grill in Argonne Village.
Treasury has a balance of $1,518.2; 50/50 has a balance of 
$913.22; Show No Shine account has a balance of $425.00. 
The Spokane Guild School is having their Kids Penny Drive on 
Saturday, April 28, 2018.  The shifts run from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 
p.m.  If the club is interested, a representative of the club needs to 
contact the Guilds’ School.
The Thrifty Auto Reunion will be held on Saturday, June 9, 2018 at 
the Greenacres Auto.
Ted Davis and Jacquie Witham, along with help from the Board 
and a committee, will run this year’s Downtown Scholarship Car 
Show.  The INCCC, with the cooperation of RenCorp and the 
Downtown Partnership, have scheduled the show for July 19, 
2018.  If we have a good sign up, we can have our own parking 
area.
The scholarship committee has announced that once again fifteen 
scholarships will be offered.  Each scholarship will be in the 
amount of $1,500. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M.
Respectfully Submitted
William J. Schweiter
Early Ford V-8 Club Representative

Meeting	Minutes	March	27,	2018

Paula Davis has once again invited our club to the 
Hennessey Memorial Daly Celebrations. They 
would love to have us join them for the car show 
and great musical performances.  It is free and 
open to the public.  If you display your old car, 
breakfast and lunch will be provided. You can stay 
for an hour or the whole day.

News from Chuck McVey
★ Resource	Center	Tour

• Tour	starts	at	10:00	A.M.	on	
June	20th.

• Meet	at	Fred	Meyers	on	
Sprague	&	Sullivan	at	9:00a.m.

• I	may	have	one	other	tour	for	
the	afternoon.	Not	sure	yet.

★ Ritzville	Tour
• I	called	the	Highway	Café	in	
Reardan	about	the	club	having	
lunch	there.	I	was	told	they	can	
handle	us.	

• After	touring	Ritzville,	we	will	
do	lunch	between	noon	and	
1:00	p.m.	

Tour Updates

LAD I ES  LU N C H EONS
MAY

Carolyn Fries is 
planning this luncheon. 

More information to 
come soon. 

JUNE
This luncheon will be on June 12th at 

the Spokane Community College. More 
information will be given soon. 

News from John Clark

★ Fairfield	Flag	Day
• The	tour	is	on	June	9th	in	
Fairfield,	WA.	

• Meet	at	7:30a.m.	at	the	
Albertson's	on	Highway	27.

• The	candy	has	been	ordered

• Lunch	is	being	planned.	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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LIKE US ON 
FACEBOOK
Connect with 

local V8ers and 
others around 

the world!  

If your contact information 
has changed, please  call 

Gary Davis at 
509-220-9817 
or email him at 

earlyfordv8r@msn.com

Contact	Information

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, it is because you 
didn’t provide the information on your 2016 membership renewal or application. If you would like your name(s) 
published and did not provide the information on your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary Davis at 
earlyfordv8r@msn.com.

 AnniversariesBirthdays

CLUB GEAR
We are looking for a club member to take over club sales. It’s 
a pretty easy job since members order their own items from a 
catalog. Please let B.J. know if you would be willing to take 
over this position.  

ATTENTION CLUB MEMBERS
We are in need of photos and articles for the Voice of the V8 newsletter and our web 
page. When you attend a V8 event or outing, please take your camera or phone along 
and email some photos to earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. Writing up a little blurb to go with 
the photos would be a wonderful bonus. Thank you for any and all contributions.

Radio Repair
0-60 in record time, subject 

to availability of critical parts. 
Please contact 

Jerry Teft @ 208-772-4693

The 2018 touring season will be 
here before we know it. Ideas are 
always welcome for places to 
visit and things to do. If you have 
an idea for a tour the club might 
like to do, let Chuck McVey 
know.  Thank you!

TOUR SEASON 2018

Got an Idea?

Ron & Grace Little May 1
Larry & Norma Skidmore May 3
Tom & Jeannie Davis May 5
Chuck & Myrna Tremblay May 8
Larry & Caren Easterly May 13
Gary & Jo Ann Davis May 17
Al & Irene Hugill  May 24
DJ & Sharon Pearcy May 20

Harry Whitman May 1
Donn Pattinson May 4
Janice Duval May 6
Judi Degnan May 7
Chris Swenson May 8
Jo Ann Davis May 9
Caren Easterly May 14
Ron Graham May 15 
Brad Enders May 17

Stan Canter May 18
DJ Pearcy May 22
Carolyn Fries May 23
Joy Gmeiner May 24
Patsy Furnish May 24
Gregory Hicks May 26
MaryAnn Domini May 28
Bobbie Welch May 30
Roger Shawgo May 31

mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
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Cars & Engine for Sale
• 1947 Chevy p/u 1/2 ton. Good shape, runs 

good, original. $15,000
• 1948 Packard 4dr. Original showroom condition. 

Runs good. Looks as beautiful as it runs. 
• 1928 Ford Model A Roadster. Original, runs good. 

Showroom condition. $20,000.
• 1927 Ford Model T. Original, showroom condition. 

$10,000. 
• Complete Model T Engine. Paid $2,500 to have it 

rebuilt. Asking $2,000. 
The above cars/engine belonged to John Amicarella and 

are being sold by his son. 
Contact Jerry Amicarella for more information:(509) 
701-5397 or jerry@mammamiaspokane.com 

•1933 Ford 2dr sedan. All steel, new 
Merc motor, all new wiring, posie rear 

springs, 5-speed transmission, 12 volt, new 
fuel tank, half rack steering. $37,500. 

• 1934 Chevy 2dr sedan, 350/350, Mustang front end. 
Great road car. $19,500.

• 1940 Ford 2dr sedan. Stock 12 volt. Frame off 
restoration. New clutch & pressure plate. New Bob 
Drake rear sway bar. New tube shock conversion. 
$33,500

• 1947 Merc 4dr sedan. Barn find. Factory turn 
signals, 4 new radial tires. All stock, all Mercury. 
Drives and handles great! $13,500.

Serious buyers only! No tire kickers. Take one or take 
all. Call Harry Whitman for more information at 
(208) 699-5337. 

Cars for Sale

1936 Ford

Please remember when placing “For Sale” or 
“Wanted” ads in the club newsletter to 
include your name, phone number, and 
the asking price. If possible, it’s nice 
to have a photo too. Ads will run for 
one month unless resubmitted each 
month. 

For sale is a 1936 Ford I purchased last summer. It was 
a “barn find” of sorts. Had been stored for 40 years, then 
the engine was rebuilt, clutch replaced and all glass 
recently. In addition it has the following: 
• Rewired
• Gas tank cleaned & new gas line
• No body rust-thru
• Runs and drives
• New battery
• Recent tires
• Original 1936 license plate
• Skirts
• Heater & continental spare tire “bands” included + 

misc. 
• Extra motor and transmission
• $18,000
For more information contact Mike McCrery
Lewiston, ID, (208) 791-9933

• 1948 Ford Convertible with 34,000 original miles. The 
car has been in my family for 33 years and is mostly 
original, but with minor modifications done in the early 
1980’s. It is a black car with black Haartz cloth top and 
rare all original tan interior. Additional options include 
under hood light, windshield washers, Ford Script fog 
lights and back up lights, radio, heater, gas fill guard, 
and clock. The car has never been wrecked or had 
rust and the body is perfect. The mostly original paint 
is still shiny, but is getting thin. It runs and drives very 
well. It was driven on the fall tour last year. This car 
has been cherished all its life. $32,000.  

• 1955 Ford F1 Pickup. Beautiful black California pickup 
with exceptionally straight body and show paint. This 
truck has only 23,000 miles since restoration of a rust 
free, never commercially used truck. 351 C / AOD 
overdrive automatic transmission, TCI power rack and 
pinion front suspension with 11” disc brakes, vintage 
air, power brakes, dual exhaust, tubbed rear fenders, 
oak bed, custom fiberglass lockable bed cover, remote 
controlled stereo, near new tires and brakes, big 
aluminum radiator, tinted glass, custom cab turn 
signals, nine inch rear end, perfect chrome and 
stainless. The truck is reliable and could be driven 
anywhere.  $29,000. 

• For more information on either of these vehicles 
contact Doug Asay (949) 244-9478.  

1948 Ford & 1955 Ford PU

FOR SALE            WANTEDAND/OR

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If life is a journey... 

I want to get there 

in a Ford!

Contac t  Us

   2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS   2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

B.J. Glander
208-946-6085

208-946-6085 
208-946-6085

208-946-6085

Caren Easterly
208-819-5176

Chuck McVey
509-993-5636

JoAnn Davis
208-755-3436

Tom Dailey
509-684-4333

Don Leidel
208-773-6735

Bob Long
509-710-6498 

Dale Furnish
509-991-5299

Norma Skidmore
509-928-2211

Gail Whitman
208-765-8459

Annette Long
509-951-2716

Chris Hughes
509-844-3829

2018 OFFICERS2018 OFFICERS2018 OFFICERS

President B.J. Glander 208-946-6085

Vice President Chuck McVey 509-993-5636

Secretary Caren Easterly 208-819-5176

Treasurer JoAnn Davis 208-755-3436

2018 COMMITTEE HEADS2018 COMMITTEE HEADS2018 COMMITTEE HEADS

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524 

Bereavement Judy Little 509-924-4524 

Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203

Christmas Party BJ Glander 208-946-6085

Club Sales (open) Gail Whitman
BobbieWelch

208-765-8459
208-660-0357

Golden Membership Jackie Feldmiller
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357
208-755-3436

INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614

Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437

Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357

Nominating Judy Little 509-448-0154

Property Accountability Jackie Feldmiller
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357

Roster & 
Membership Data

Gary Davis
Becky Swenson

509-220-9817
509-953-6357

Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735

Swap Meet Coordinator Bob Long 509-710-6498

Tour Committee Chuck McVey 509-993-5636

Sunshine 
Report 

            Cards were sent to: 
✦ Lee Adams
✦ Dan Jannsen

           Flowers were sent to: 
✦ JoAnn Davis
✦ Shirley Adams

If you know of someone who needs a card or 
flowers, please let Brigitte Leidel know. 

✦ Dick Johns
✦ Jim Adams

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Next Meeting....

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated 
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

Sunday, May 6th 
Meeting @ 5:00 p.m.

"The gifted man bears his gifts into the world, not 
for his own benefit, but for the people among 
whom he is placed; for the gifts are not his, 
he himself is a gift to the community.” 
~Henry Ford

Post Fa l ls Senior Center 
1215 E Third Avenue , Pos t Fa l ls, ID

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

Spring is nature’s way of saying, "Let’s party!"  ~Robin Williams


